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OPERA CAROLINA TO PRESENT 
"SCHOOL FOR LOVERS" 

Opera Carolina, the Southeast's 
largest musical-theatre touring 
company, will present School for 
Lovers, Tuesday, February 24, 
8 p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 
This performance is sponsored by 
the Wheelwright Council for the 
Arts. Tickets are $10 for the 
public and $5 for students and 
children. For information, phone 
the Wheelwright Box Office. 

VISITING PROFESSOR PRESENTS 
SEMINAR ON CHERNOBYL ACCIDENT 

Dr. O. F. Schuette, professor of 
physics, University of South 
Carolina, will present a seminar on 
Monday, February 23, at 2:30 p.m. 
in the science Building room 120. 
The seminar is entitled "The Soviet 
Nuclear Program and the Chernobyl 
Accident." 

LECTURES SCHEDULED 
BUSINESS WEEK 

The School of Business 
Administration, as part of its 
Business Week activities, will 
sponsor the following lectures 
in Wheelwright Auditorium. These 
lectures are open to the campus 
community and the general public. 
If you have a class that would 
benefit from the presentations, 
they would be most welcome, but 
please inform the Dean's office of 
the School of Business Administra­
tion to assist them in their 
planning. 

USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE 
Office of Public Relations PO Box 1964 Conway, SC 29526 

Monday, March 23 - 11:30 a.m. 
Mr. Jeremy Refkin 

Author and Lecturer 
Topic: Business Ethics 

Tuesday, March 24 - 11:30 a.m. 
Ms. Suzanne Sartelle 

Public Relations Director 
Myrtle Beach Chamber of Commerce 

Topic: Tourism and Business 

Thursday, March 26 - 10:00 a.m. 
Mr. Mike Mozingo 

corporate Communications Manager 
Food Lion Corporation 

Topic: Food Lion: succeeding 
with Simplicity 

Friday, March 27 - 9:30 a.m. 
Mr. Don McQuire 

Vice President, Public Affairs 
Piedmont Airlines 

Topic: Can We Talk ... Piedmont 

LOTUS COMPUTER CLASS OFFERED 
TO FACULTY AND STAFF 

An introductory Lotus 1,2,3 class 
for faculty and staff has been 
scheduled for Fridays, February 27 
through April 3 (no class on March 
13) from 3:30 to 5 p.m. in the 
computer lab in the Academic 
Building; Barbara Driver and Will 
Garland will be the instructors. 
Software will be provided. This 
offering is sponsored by Personnel 
and the Office of Continuing 
Education. Enrollment is limited 
and will be taken on a first come, 
first served basis. To reserve a 
seat, call extension 2672. 

Thil Week is published by U.S.C. Coutal Carolina Collep, 
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-~ WELLNESS PROGRAM ~~ FOR FACULTY AND STAFF 
J 3.'\~ 

Nutrition Seminar 
Topic: General Nutrition 
-Tuesday, Feb. 24 1-2 p.m. 
-Thursday, Feb. 26 4:30-5:30 p.m. 

WBB 114. 

Intermediate Low-Impact Aerobics 
Free for faculty, staff, and 
students. 
-Tuesdays & Thursdays 10-11 a.m. 

WBB 162. 

Health Risk Appraisal Results 
Make-up 
-Thursday, Feb.26 12-1:30 p.m. 

EMS Conference Room 

"A RACE FOR LIFE" CPR 

A CPR course called "Race for Life" 
will be offered by the American Red 
Cross. This a short, six-hour 
course designed to help senior 
citizens learn about One Rescuer 
CPR and Obstructed Airways 
(Choking). 

The class will meet in room 118 
of the Williams-Brice Building from 
9:30-11:30 a.m. on the following 
days: March 2, 4, 9, and 11. The 
class will be taught by Shannon 
Stone, American Red Cross CPR 
instructor. 

The cost is $5.00 per person and 
will include books, CPR cards, and 
CPR patches. 

Registration must be completed at 
the Physical Education Center prior 
to February 27. 

KIMBEL LIBRARY OFFERING RESEARCH 
CLINICS TO COASTAL STUDENTS 

Faculty members are requested to 
announce the following to their 
students: 

Kimbel Library is offering research 
clinics from February 23 through 
March 27. These are thirty minute, 

individual appointments for 
students who would like special 
assistance in learning how to 
conduct library research for a 
specific term paper or other 
research assignment. To make an 
appointment, students should stop 
by the library's information desk 
or reference office. 

Faculty are reminded that these 
"clinics" are not intended to take 
the place of group library 
instruction. Faculty members who 
wish to schedule a class library 
tour or visit from a librarian 
should call Mary Bull, ext. 2404. 

COASTAL RECEIVES GRANT FOR 'LATIN 
AMERICAN STUDIES 

The Center for Latin American 
studies at Tulane University has 
awarded Coastal Carolina College a 
$400 grant to promote its program 
in Latin American studies. The 
monies were designated to help 
defray the costs of Coastal's 
recent "Teach-in on Nicaragua," and 
to assist the college in 
development of its audio-visual 
materials in the area of Latin 
American studies. 

COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 

o Dr. Beth Hayes, assistant 
professor of economics, attend 7d 
the Midsouth Academy of Economics 
and Finance Annual Convention in 
Mobile, Alabama, February 19-21 to 
present a paper, "The Influence of 
Inflation on Recreational 
Expenditures," and to serve as 
discussant of a paper, "An 
Economist Looks at Real World 
Business Decision Making," written 
by Joseph w. Kushner, associate 
professor of economics at Valdosta 
state College. Hayes will be 
attending the Eastern Economic 
Association Annual Convention in 
Washington, DC, March 5-7 to 
present a paper, "The Impact of 
Inflation on Expenditures for 
Nonmarket Production." She will 
also chair a consumer economics 
session and serve as a discussant 
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for a paper, "The Demand Function 
for Household Equipment," written 
by Ruth Lytton of Virginia 
Polytechnic Institute & State 
University. 

o Carolyn Cox, associate professor 
of music, was adjudicator at the 
Independent Piano Teachers Forum 
Sonatina Contest held on January 31 
at Pawley's Island. 

o Buddy Sasser, director of 
athletics, recently delivered a 
motivational speech at the South 
Carolina Beta Club Convention (a 
high school organization) at the 
Myrtle Beach Convention Center. 
Sasser also spoke to the Myrtle 
Beach Rotary Club during their 
February meeting. His topic was 
"Coastal Carolina Athletics." 

ADDRESS CHANGE 

As of February 13 Stewart 
Strothers' mailbox and contact 
point is now the Office of Academic 
Affairs, EMS 113. 

SHORT COURSES TO BEGIN IN MARCH 

Each semester, the Office of 
Continuing Education offers a 
series of non-credit, "Short 
Courses" to the community. Most of 
these classes begin in March and 
meet evenings or Saturdays. There 
are no entrance requirements. 

This semester, the schdule includes 
classes in computer use, personal 
success, public speaking, personal 
finance, golf, and the Shag. 

Information about the program is 
available in the Office of 
Continuing Education at the 
college. 

TWO ART EXHIBITS ON CAMPUS 

The latest in the Art Department's 
series of exhibitions on campus is 
"Mexico's 20th Century Art," a one­
man show by Caress Emilio Ramess 
which opened February 15 in the 
Student Center Art Gallery and will 
hang until March 8. Ramess is a 
native of Mexico and has spent the 
last several years traveling and 
making art in the u.s. He 

currently lives in Conway. The 
exhibit is open from 8:30 a.m. to 5 
p.m. daily. 

"Assembled Notions," an exhibit of 
paintings and sculpture by two 
South Carolina artists, Mark Elliot 
Flowers and Kristy Higby, is on 
display through February 20 from 2 
to 5 p.m. daily in the Fine Arts 
Building Gallery. 

LOCAL COASTAL FEDERAL BRANCH OFFERS 
PAYROLL DEPOSIT INCENTIVES 

The Coastal Federal branch located 
at Waccamaw Medical Park Complex 
next to the Conway Hospital, is 
interested in becoming a payroll 
depositor for USC payroll checks. 
In order to accomplish this, at 
least 10 people must designate 
Coastal Federal as their payroll 
deposit financial institution. 

To encourage people to sign up, 
Coastal Federal is offering free 
checking services (no statement 
charges or minimum balance 
requirement) to anyone signing up 
for payroll deposits with them. 
This offer is extended to anyone 
opening up a new checking account 
as well as existing checking 
account holders. This offer 
expires May 1, 1987, and is limited 
to interest bearing (compounded 
daily) regular checking accounts 
only. (Does not include commercial 
or money market checking accounts.) 
For more information, call Esther 
Seesan at 347-4624. 

FEDERAL CREDIT UNION PAYROLL 
DEPOSITORS WANTED 

Anyone interested in signing up for 
payroll deposit with MBAFB Federal 
Credit Union, please contact Pat 
West, personnel department, ext. 
2035. A minimum of ten individuals 
are required. 

FROM MEDIA SERVICES 

Effective immediately, all "Request 
for Media Services" forms must have 
the proper approval signature. 
Requests without signatures will 
not be processed. 
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